NEWS - MCMCF



Volume 18, Issue 5

May 2018

FROM THE ADMINISTRATOR

Welcome to the May newsletter. May is a busy month with National Nurse's Week, National Skilled Nursing Care Week, Mother's Day, and Memorial Day.

Despite the unusual late season blizzard, nearly all of our staff was able to dig out and make it in to work. What a great, dedicated group of employees! Thank you all for your efforts to get to work and help out our residents.

Our construction project has begun despite the massive snowstorm. We apologize for any inconvenience this may cause, such as closing off parts of the parking lot. We are asking employees to car pool as much as they can to reduce the number of vehicles in the lot. By the time you read this, the area where the new addition is going to be built should be clear. I welcome any questions you may have about the project .Unfortunately, the boardwalk will be closed this summer due to construction. However, the front of the building will be a great place to watch the work going on.

(cont. pg. 1 col. 2)

As the temperatures begin to rise and the flowers begin to bloom, we encourage everyone to utilize our outdoor areas. We have a beautiful enclosed courtyard off of the main dining room that may be used along with a concrete patio outside of the Therapy Room. Fenced in areas at the end of the 500 and 600 wings are available as well. These areas provide a quiet, comfortable area for your enjoyment. If you need assistance at any time, please ask any staff member for help. We have included a map of the outside areas in this newsletter to help you identify the areas you can take advantage of.

Jerry Hubbard

Reminders:

- *Please remember to sign your loved ones out of the building if you are planning on leaving the property with them. All you need to do is stop by the nurse's station and sign the LOA Book.
- *Visiting pet records must be provided prior to the pet visiting the facility. The records can be dropped off, mailed or faxed to (906) 485-4080.
- *Please do not park in the front loading area for extended periods of time. This area is for emergency vehicles, drop-offs and pick-ups.

Thank You!

Employee Anniversary Dates for May

1 Year

Gail Parkkonen Susan Champion Jonathan Bailey Nicole Barlock Morgan Korpi

2 Years

Sonja Flack Amber Rautio Patricia Maki Edward Mannila Jr

3 Years

Ashley Veale Laylah Abbott

5 Years

Brandi Johnson Jolynn Tuomikoski

6 Years

Samantha Vanlinden Nicol Briggs

8 Years

Elizabeth Waara

9 Years

Lisa Holmgren

10 Years

Miranda Cobb

13 Years

Jaclyn Harvala Sherrell Koski

15 Years

Brooke Bleckler Heidi Hastings Eric Syrjala

17 Years

Jackie Vidlund

19 Years

Linda Kennedy

20 Years

Kristine Niemi Yvonne Vial

May 2018 Donna Sandstrom

Nominated by 3 employees

Donna has been a great addition to the MCMCF family! She is always willing to help out in the dining assistants and the front office. She is so pleasant and kine with all the residents and staff. She is a wonderful asset to have here at MCMCF.



EMPLOYEE NEWS

*Welcome our April new hires: Chris Scott, RN Supervisor, Melanie Juchemich, RN, Brayden Marshall, CNA, Heather Maki, CNA

* Caitlin Hewitt, CNA and daughter of Sheri, Administrative Assistant, was recently honored during the Bay College Norse Awards Banquet for student-athletes. She was the recipient of the girls Bay College Norse Award.

*Edward Mannila, Jr., Dietary Aide has consistently been on the Dean's List at NMU and will be graduating with Honors this Spring. He is the son of Ed, Sr. Maintenance and Deb, Dining Asst. and Bethany, Housekeeping is his sister. What a dedicated family!

*Jennifer Hanninen, CNA is the proud parent of Dylan who was the Student of the Week at Republic-Michigamme School. Congratulations to Dylan and his parents!

.If you have any news you would like to share, please e-mail (tkoski@mqtcmcf.org) or leave a note for Tina in the activities department.



"Celebrating Life's Stories"

National Skilled Nursing Care Week
May 13th- May 19th



MCMCF is Celebrating the Decades

1920's - 1980's Themed Dress Down Days and Activities all Week

May 13th – Speakeasy Tea; 1920's Dress or Stripes
May 14th – Making Waldorf Salads; 1930's Dress or Polo shirts
May 15th – Coffee and Crooners; 1940's Dress or Red, white and Blue
May 16th – Rock, Paper Scissors; 1950's Dress or white t-shirts
May 17th – Smiley Face Cookies; 1960's Dress or Mod (black)
May 18th – "Far Out" Sundaes; 1970's Dress or Tie Dye
May 19th – Pictionary and Bingo Mania; 1980's Dress or Neons

100 Wing/200 Wing/500 Wing:

Supervisor: 906-204-1035 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7135

Day Shift Supervisor – JoLynn Tuomikoski
(jtuomikoski@mqtcmcf.org) or Shannon Patron

Afternoon Shift Supervisor – Chris Scott (cscott@mqtcmcf.org) or
MaryJo Popko (mpopko@mqtcmcf.org)

Night Shift Supervisor – Shari Silverstone
(ssilverstone@mqtcmcf.org)

To call a specific wing:

100 Wing - 906-204-1066 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7106 **200 Wing** - 906-204-1033 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7133 **500 Wing** - 906-204-1029 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7229

300 Wing/400 Wing/600 Wing:

Supervisor: 906-204-1025 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7225

Day Shift Supervisor – Jackie Harvala (jharvala@mqtcmcf.org) or

Shannon Patron (spatron@mqtcmcf.org)

Afternoon Shift Supervisor – Chris Scott or MaryJo Popko

Night Shift Supervisor – Shari Silverstone

To call a specific wing:

300 Wing - 906-204-1034 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7134 **400 Wing** - 906-204-1077 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7107 **600 Wing** - 906-204-1036 or 906-485-1061 ext. 7226



6 SALLY CLARK
8 JEAN BEST
9 MOLLY ANDERSON
9 JANET LAFOND
11 PAUL DEROCHA
15 CLIFFORD MARKS
21 SHIRLEY JUNTILA
23 ELAINE POIRIER
26 HELEN GRZENIA
26 LOIS KEMPTHORNE
27 HELMI TALBACKA 100
28 ROBERT VENN
29 DONNA BAIRD
31 STELLA GRAVES

Marquette County Medical Care Facility 200 Saginaw Street, Ishpeming, MI 49849 906-485-1061

Department of Human Services Board

Caroline Bridges Chairperson **Bradley Cory** Vice Chairperson Board Member Cindy D'Agostino

Administrative Departments

Jerry Hubbard, Administrator	jhubbard@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7102
Tina Johnson, RN, Director of Nursing	tjohnson@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1022 or ext. 7122
Denise Perry, RN, Asst. Dir. of Nursing	dperry@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1067 or ext. 7167
Danielle Taseris, Human Resources Mgr.	dtaseris@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1103 or ext. 7103
Brooke Bleckler, RN, Inservice Coordinator	bbleckler@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1093 or ext. 7139
Nicole Barlock, Admissions	nbarlock@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1061 or ext. 7224
Tina Koski, Activities Coordinator	tkoski@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1021 or ext. 7121
Savannah McGrath, Dietitian	smcgrath@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1030 or ext. 7220
Brenda Mattson, Dietary Manager	bmattson@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1020 or ext. 7120
Tami Grobar, Social Work Coordinator	tgrobar@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1012 or ext. 7112
Miranda Cobb, Social Worker	mcobb@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1070 or ext. 7170
Joe Morris, Physical Plant Manager	jmorris@mqtcmcmf.org	906-204-1069 or ext. 7169
Allecia Filibeck, Business Office Manager	afilibeck@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1023 or ext. 7123
Sheri Hewitt, Administrative Secretary	shewitt@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1014 or ext. 7114
Beckey Grove, Billing	rgrove@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-1102 or ext. 7101
Gail Parkkonen, Billing	gparkkonen@mqtcmcf.org	906-204-7171 or ext. 7171
Jodi Wurth, Resident Care Coordinator	jwurth@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7157
Joanne Sartorelli, Resident Care Coordinator	jsartorelli@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7158
Elizabeth Sullivan, Resident Care Coordinator	esullivan@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7222
Mischelle Tyynismaa, Special Needs Unit Coord.	mtyynismaa@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7227
Gloria Nancarrow, Health Info. Mgmt. Coord.	gnancarrow@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7160
Krystal Heikkinen, Rehabilitation Coord.	kheikkinen@mqtcmcf.org	Ext 7119
1		